## SWEET HOME POLICE DEPARTMENT CHIEF OF POLICE

1950 Main Street Sweet Home, OR 97386 (541) 367-5181 Fax (541) 367-5235

## October

	This Month	Last Month	Last Year	Year to Date	
	10/31/22	09/30/22	10/31/21	10/31/22	5 Year
Call Volume	888	776	742	7766	7568
CAD Calls	1622	1522	1362	14173	14648
ONIBR Person Crimes	21	20	19	163	149
ONIBR Person Crimes Cleared	20	10	10	130	109
ONIBR Property Crimes	77	67	41	557	469
ONIBR Property Crimes Cleared	18	19	11	136	136

## November

	This Month	Last Month	Last Year	Year to Date	
	11/30/22	10/31/22	11/30/21	11/30/22	5 Year
Call Volume	752	888	718	8518	7568
CAD Calls	1333	1622	1273	15502	14648
ONIBR Person Crimes	10	21	15	173	149
ONIBR Person Crimes Cleared	5	20	11	135	109
ONIBR Property Crimes	40	77	32	597	469
<b>ONIBR Property Crimes Cleared</b>	2	18	8	138	136

## Trends:

Out of the 21 person crimes for the month of October, I was please to see that 20 of those crimes were cleared. This works out to be a 95% clearance rate for that category. Overall, our person crimes clearance rate is up 13.85% compared to this time last year. The property crimes clearance rate is holding steady at 24%. We had the same property crime clearance rate at this time last year.

Our call volume for October 2022 was up 2.56% compared to our call volume from last year.

Additionally, we are pleased to report that we had no significant issues on Halloween. The downtown trick or treat event was a success.

In November, our clearance rates for person crimes were not quite as good as the previous month. We had a 50% clearance rate for person crimes and a 5% clearance rate for property crimes. However, year to date for all calls for service our clearance rate for person crimes is sitting at 78% which is amazing! Our year-to-date clearance rate for our property crimes is sitting at 23% which is normal/average for this category.

During the month of October our officers did a total of 133 self-initiated traffic stops and in November they did a total of 116 self-initiated traffic stops. We know that traffic enforcement has been a priority and I am pleased to report that we are continuing to focus our efforts in this area as time and call load allow.